PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD TOWN BOARD MEETING WEDNESDAY, JULY 21, 2021 6:00 PM

TOWN BOARD MEETING AGENDA

Departmental Reports Supervisor's Comments Legislative Reports School Report

- 1. Presentation "OPT" in Solar Energy Supplier
- 2. Decision on Lindbergh Property
- 3. SEQR Declaration PV Solar Law
- 4. SEQR Declaration Agricultural Code Revision
- 5. SEQR Declaration Zoning Code Revisions
- 6. Close Public Hearing on Solar Law
- 7. Close Public Hearing on Agricultural Law
- 8. Close Public Hearing on Zoning Code Revisions
- 9. Continued discussion on Edelman Property
- 10. ABACA Board Appointment Pateman
- 11. RBL Playground Equipment
- 12. Lookout Manor Laborer
- 13. Wildwood Knolls Tree Trimming
- 14. Building Daily Fee Report
- 15. Parks and Rec Refunds
- 16. Audit of Monthly Bills
- 17. Public Comment

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING WEDNESDAY, JULY 21, 2021 6:00 PM

PRESENT:

Supervisor Oliverio

Councilwoman Annabi Councilwoman Whetsel

ALSO PRESENT: Town Clerk Sherry Howard

Town Counsel Robert Lusardi

ABSENT:

Councilman Smith

Councilman Luongo

Supervisor Oliverio opened the Regular Town Board Meeting at 6:00 PM and welcomed everyone to the Meeting.

AMENDMENT TO THE AGENDA

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #21-167

RESOLVED that the Town Board ADD the following item to the agenda

15D - Discussion on possible Lookout Manor restriction on mooring crafts by their dock.

15E - Discussion on goose repellent spray.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

PRESENTATION "OPT" - SOLAR ENERGY SUPPLIER

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Joe Montuori from Sustainable Putnam and Corinna Ricard from Ampion Renewable Energy gave a presentation for a NYSERDA opt -in community solar program. The information is as follows:

NYSERDA Community Campaign: Opt-in Community Solar

Benefits to Putnam Valley

- Save residents up to 10% on electricity bills plus a sign-in bonus
- Receive \$100 donation per new approved enrollment
- Receive \$5,000 NYSERDA Action Grant
- Put your municipality on a path to Clean Energy Community Designation and additional, larger grants

Take these simple steps

- 1) Gain NYSERDA approval for your Community Campaign
- 2) Demonstrate direct municipality participation (at least one)
 - a. Pass municipal resolution
 - b. Published web page
 - c. Local news articles
 - d. Hold a publicity event
- 3) Work with Ampion and Sustainable Putnam to promote your campaign
- 4) Document minimum required participation
 - a. Putnam Village and towns 10 subscribers

How Does a Community Campaign Work?

Ampion/Sustainable Putnam's Role

- Full administration of Community Solar Campaign
- Provide NYSERDA documentation template and assist in completion
- Supply enrollment assistance and ongoing support for each customer
- Create landing page for Town
- Design, print and send Town-wide mailer
- Provide templates for email blast, social media, press release
- Host zoom info sessions (min. attendees required)
- Track enrollments and provide update to Town

Putnam Valley's Role

- Agree to Community Campaign with Ampion
- Provide use of logo, quote for Landing page & Town-wide mailer
- Promote/link to Campaign on Town Website

Optional/Recommended

- Issue press release
- Host launch event
- Promote campaign on Town social media
- Promote campaign in local newspaper
- Promote campaign at Town events/virtual/in-person

Contact:

Joe Montouri, Sustainable Putnam

Email: joe@sustainableputnam.org

Phone: 646-598-6560

Mr. Montuori said this form of solar energy does not require people to put solar panels on their homes. Every resident who signs up voluntarily gets a \$100.00 signing bonus. Your community would be a Clean Energy Community and a Climate Smart Community. This form of energy also helps to eliminate greenhouse gases, it doesn't require a lot of effort and your Town can also make some money.

Ms. Ricard said New York State has large renewable energy goals that they are trying to meet and not everyone can afford to have solar panels put on their home. Community Solar is the answer, it takes ten (10) minutes to fill out the form, there is no shopping around, no installation, and you get an up to a 10% savings on your electric bill. We partner with local communities so residents know this is legitimate company and they don't have to worry. When you fill out the form you get matched with a solar farm and you start to receive a credit within 90 days, which you will see on your bill.

Mr. Montuori said everything will be on one (1) bill from NYSE&G. The solar credits are shown on this bill. Every month there will be a different amount of solar energy produced because of the weather. That means you will not get a 10% discount every month but overall you will see a 10% savings on your bill over the course of a year.

The Town also will get a \$5,000.00 contribution when they get 10 people to sign up for this service. Ms. Ricard said Putnam Valley would need to choose a fund to place the contributions in which need to be community based. These funds can be used for such projects as building sidewalks, a park project, or anything that benefits the residents etc. which has to be chosen ahead of time. In addition, each resident that signs up gets a \$100.00 Visa gift card.

Mr. Montuori said the reason Sustainable Putnam chose Ampion to work with is because they are a Public Benefit Corporation, which means they have to give back to the community. They also have an excellent reputation and track record. They have experience doing this with other Towns upstate so they know how to help a Municipality get this on track. He added that NYSERDA is realizing that a lot of people were not signing up. They came to the conclusion that when you have Municipalities signing up it makes people feel more confident. Once your Town decides to participate in this program, you need to start a promotion so your residents are aware of this opportunity. You need at least ten (10) subscribers to begin. You should put a link to the sign-up page on your website. We are the administrators of this program and will do the leg work. There are no penalties if you decide to opt-out if you are not happy with the program, it does take 60 - 90 days for this to happen. The Town itself and local commercial entities can also enroll and get the discounts as long as there is room on the solar farms. This is a finite resource, right now we have plenty of room. This will not affect the power supply and your appliances will run the same. A Resolution is not required; but a press release would probably serve you better. There is a time limit involved with signing up because of the amount of room there is on solar farms, the time limit can be extended if necessary. Remember this is an opt-in program not an opt-out. Our solar farms are all located on fallow farm land, no trees have been taken down.

SUPERVISOR'S COMMENTS

Supervisor Oliverio said to the people of the Lake Districts, he knows there have been a lot of beach closings but with this amount of humidity, heat, and torrential rain it brings the nutrients running rampant into the lake areas, and then the next day it's in the 90's and humid, that is the perfect boiler plate to prepare a harmful algae bloom soup. It is toxic and can kill you or your pets, that's why you don't want to go near it. It does get dispersed when the wind blows or when the weather gets cooler. We are not trying to deny you your swimming rights, we are trying to protect your health. The Department of Health checks our lakes and they are the ones closing them down for your health and safety.

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi

Councilwoman Annabi read the Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department report for the month of June as follows:

- 1 vehicle fire
- 5 PIAA's
- 2 Wires Down
- 8 Automatic Alarms
- 6 Controlled burns/rubbish fires
- 7 Stand By/Mutual Aid
- 6 EMS Assist
- 3 Other

For a total of 38 calls and 206 man hours for the month of June 2021.

Councilwoman Annabi then read the report from Tompkins Corners Cultural Center as follows:

Farmer's Market – every Friday, 3-6:30 PM with music this Friday by the TCCC Ceili Irish Jam and next Friday there will be Cajun music.

Saturday July 24^{th} at 6:30 PM the WMD2 String Band, bring your outdoor chair and picnic and enjoy a great evening!

Saturday August 7th at 6:30 PM – Live on the lawn – Wyndham Baird "Folk Troubadour" will bring us into the worlds of Woody Guthrie and Bob Dylan – 3rd concert in the John Cohen Memorial Music Series. Visit our website for more information: www.tompkinscorners.org.

Councilwoman Whetsel gave a report on the CCE. Councilwoman Whetsel said the CCE has set up at table at the Farmer's Market. A lot of people have environmental questions, educational questions, and other issues so we are reaching out to the community. Please join us and we will get you the answers that you are seeking.

Dede Farabaugh the Director of the Putnam Valley Free Library spoke next:

Ms. Farabaugh is sad to announce that she is leaving our library as she got a job at the Desmond Fish Library in Garrison.

Ms. Farabaugh said if you pay taxes in Putnam Valley you are entitled to get a library card here. You only need it to get a book, anyone can come to any program, library card or not. Masks are required to come in, but appointments are no longer needed.

Tuesday mornings the Library runs a Storytime Program at 10:30 AM – this is in-person program.

Harry Potter Family Trivia is being held on July 30th at 6:30 which can be in person or virtually. There are many prizes being given to the top three (3) groups.

In August, on Tuesday's at 4:00 PM there is the Magic Tree House Book Club for ages 5 – 10.

For adults next Saturday there is an in person earring making workshop. You not only learn make earrings for yourself but you make a pair for someone in a woman's shelter at the same time. On Sunday August 8th we are having a Bagels and Brushes Paint Party either in the garden or indoors. Book Club is also returning on August 12th at 7:00 PM on zoom.

Lastly, Joe Rao is coming back on August 11th to show us the seven (7) things you can see in the night sky.

COUNTY LEGISLATOR REPORT

Councilwoman Annabi read the report from County Legislator Gouldman as follows:

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD MEETING - 7/21/2021

Legislator Gouldman is sorry he could not be here tonight, He has two legislative committee meetings and has asked me to give his report.

He hopes that everyone is staying safe and enjoying their summer.

- ** As of today, he has no additional information on the Peekskill Hollow Road improvements. As soon as he knows he will let us know.
- ** At the most recent Putnam County Legislative Audit Committee meeting on June 28th, the PFK O'Connor Davis firm presented a "Glowing" audit of Putnam County's fiscal standing. They said that the financial health of the county is strong and is one of the best in the lower Hudson Valley. The legislature has done a good job holding down spending and maintaining vital programs for the residents of Putnam County.
- ** Bill has requested to have the traffic light at Putnam Valley High School be changed to a flashing yellow light during the summer. It has worked very well in the past. The light will be turned back to a regular traffic light when school begins.
- ** Putnam Valley has an abundance of natural bodies of water for all to take advantage of. Legislator Gouldman would like to urge everyone to take all necessary precautions while using the water to ensure this is a safe summer in the county.

Page # 2

** As always, Legislature Gouldman is interested in your concerns. There is help out there, for whatever you may be going through. If you have an issue, please give him a call at 845-808-1020. He will make every effort to assist you.

SCHOOL REPORT

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Supervisor Oliverio said the School District is waiting on instructions from the State on mask wearing. Right now the Governor wants to bring the children back full time but will they wear masks or not? Putnam Valley has a very high vaccination rate mainly because of our seniors. This in turn filters down to the rest of us, but there is no vaccine for our children yet. SUNY's Schools will not require masks for vaccinated people.

Councilwoman Annabi said no masks are needed in school for the summer - this is for September when the kids return in the fall. She welcomed David Kantrowitz the School District's new Athletic Director. Councilwoman Annabi noted that if you know of a family or a family who needs food you can call 211 and they will help you find the nearest food center.

DECISION ON LINDBERGH PROPERTY

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Supervisor Oliverio said that this will not be voted on tonight because the Planning Board is meeting next Monday to decide whether it is feasible for the Town to authorize that property to move forward or not. The house has a very long driveway, the Fire Department has become involved and we are waiting for the Planning Board's final okay. There is no decision tonight.

RESOLUTION #21- N/A not voted on.

RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorize the request to approve Open Development submitted by Lars and Annette Lindbergh Property tax map # 52.-02-52 on a three 3 - lot subdivision on 26.054 acres of land located on Wiccopee Road in the (R-3) Zoning District, for a proposed common driveway off Wiccopee Road to provide access to the existing and proposed residences for proposed subdivision Lot 1 and Lot 3. Said common driveway shall be suitably improved in accordance with the Planning Board subdivision approval.

SRQR DECLARATION FOR THE SOLAR LAW

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #21-168

RESOLVED, that the Town Board issue a negative declaration pursuant to Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to Article 8 (State Environmental Quality Review Act) of the Environmental Conservation Law. There are no overriding concerns.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

SRQR DECLARATION FOR THE AGRICULTURAL CODE REVISION

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi

RESOLUTION #21-169

RESOLVED, that the Town Board issue a negative declaration pursuant to Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to Article 8 (State Environmental Quality Review Act) of the Environmental Conservation Law. There are no overriding concerns.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried

SRQR DECLARATION FOR THE ZONING CODE REVISIONS

Presented by Councilwoman Whetsel

RESOLUTION #21-170

RESOLVED, that the Town Board issue a negative declaration pursuant to Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to Article 8 (State Environmental Quality Review Act) of the Environmental Conservation Law. There are no overriding concerns.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE SOLAR ENERGY SYSTEMS LAW

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi

RESOLUTION #R21-171

RESOLVED, that the Town Board close the Public Hearing that was held on July 7, 2021 at 3:00 PM on the Putnam Valley Solar Law. No communications were received.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried

<u>VOTE ON THE PUTNAM VALLEY LOCAL LAW #5 OF 2021 – SOLAR ENERGY</u> SYSTEMS LAW

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #R21-172

WHEREAS, the Resolution, as set forth below, has been submitted to the Town Board to adopt Local Law number #5 of 2021 (a copy of which is annexed hereto) to add a new Article XXIV regulating solar energy systems; and

WHEREAS, a copy of the proposed Local Law #5 of 2021 in final form was delivered to the desk of each of the Town Board Members at least ten (10) days prior to the Public Hearing and the date hereof; and

WHEREAS, a Public Hearing was duly noticed and held on July 7, 2021; and

WHEREAS, the verbal portion of the Public Hearing was conducted and closed on July 7, 2021; and the written Public Comment was held open until July 21, 2021; and no written comments having been obtained during that period, and the Public Hearing was closed; and

WHEREAS, a Long Form Environmental Assessment was completed and reviewed by the Town Board in connection with the proposed resolution; and

WHEREAS, a negative declaration was issued by the Town Board as annexed hereto;

WHEREAS, Notice of Proposed Local Law #5 of 2021 pursuant to GML 239-m was provided to the Putnam County Planning Department on April 9, 2021, and no objection having been raised to the Local Law by the Putnam County Planning Department; and

NOW BE IT RESOLVED, that Local Law #5 of 2021 be and hereby is enacted

Town Board Member	<u>In Favor</u>	<u>Opposed</u>	<u>Absent</u>
Councilman Smith			***
Councilman Luongo			****
Councilwoman Annabi	***		
Councilwoman Whetsel	***		
Supervisor Oliverio	****		

By a vote of 3 Ayes, with 2 Members absent, the Local Law is enacted.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE AGRICULTURAL CODE REVISIONS LAW

Presented by Councilwoman Whetsel

RESOLUTION #R21-173

RESOLVED, that the Town Board close the Public Hearing held on July 7, 2021 at 3:00 PM on the Agricultural Code Revisions. No communications were received.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried

<u>VOTE ON THE PUTNAM VALLEY LOCAL LAW #6 OF 2021 – AGRICULTURAL CODE REVISIONS LAW</u>

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #R21-174

WHEREAS, the Resolution, as set forth below, has been submitted to the Town Board to adopt Local Law number 6 of 2021 (a copy of which is annexed hereto) to amend Chapter 165-26 through 165-26.6 regarding Special Provisions for County Agricultural District Properties; and

WHEREAS, a copy of the proposed Local Law #6 of 2021 in final form was delivered to the desk of each of the Town Board Members at least ten (10) days prior to the Public Hearing and the date hereof; and

WHEREAS, a Public Hearing was duly noticed and held on July 7, 2021; and

WHEREAS, the verbal portion of the Public Hearing was conducted and closed on July 7, 2021; and the written Public Comment was held open until July 21, 2021; and no written comments having been obtained during that period, and the Public Hearing was closed; and

WHEREAS, a Long Form Environmental Assessment was completed and reviewed by the Town Board in connection with the proposed resolution; and

WHEREAS, a negative declaration was issued by the Town Board as annexed hereto;

WHEREAS, Notice of Proposed Local Law #6 of 2021 pursuant to GML 239-m was provided to the Putnam County Planning Department on April 9, 2021, and no objection having been raised to the Local Law by the Putnam County Planning Department; and

NOW BE IT RESOLVED, that Local Law #6 of 2021 be and hereby is enacted

Town Board Member	<u>In Favor</u>	Opposed	<u>Absent</u>
Councilman Smith			****
Councilman Luongo			***
Councilwoman Annabi	***		
Councilwoman Whetsel	***		
Supervisor Oliverio	***		

By a vote of 3 Ayes, and with 2 Members absent, the Local Law is enacted.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROFESSIONAL FEES LAW

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi

RESOLUTION #R21-175

RESOLVED, that the Town Board close the Public Hearing held on July 7, 2021 at 3:00 PM on the Professional Fees Law. No communications were received.

Seconded by Supervisor Oliverio, unanimously carried

<u>VOTE ON THE PUTNAM VALLEY LOCAL LAW #7 OF 2021 - PROFESSIONAL</u> FEES LAW

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #R21-176

WHEREAS, the Resolution, as set forth below, has been submitted to the Town Board to adopt Local Law number 7 of 2021 (a copy of which is annexed hereto) to add Article Xix-A regarding reimbursement of professional fees incurred by the Town in connection with land use applications; and

WHEREAS, a copy of the proposed Local Law #7 of 2021 in final form was delivered to the desk of each of the Town Board Members at least ten (10) days prior to the Public Hearing and the date hereof; and

WHEREAS, a Public Hearing was duly noticed and held on July 7, 2021; and

WHEREAS, the verbal portion of the Public Hearing was conducted and closed on July 7, 2021; and the written Public Comment was held open until July 21, 2021; and no written comments having been obtained during that period, and the Public Hearing was closed; and

WHEREAS, a Long Form Environmental Assessment was completed and reviewed by the Town Board in connection with the proposed resolution; and

WHEREAS, a negative declaration was issued by the Town Board as annexed hereto;

WHEREAS, Notice of Proposed Local Law #7 of 2021 pursuant to GML 239-m was provided to the Putnam County Planning Department on April 9, 2021, and no objection having been raised to the Local Law by the Putnam County Planning Department; and

NOW BE IT RESOLVED, that Local Law #7 of 2021 be and hereby is enacted

Town Board Member	<u>In Favor</u>	Opposed	<u>Absent</u>
Councilman Smith			****
Councilman Luongo			***
Councilwoman Annabi	***		
Councilwoman Whetsel	***		
Supervisor Oliverio	***		

By a vote of 3 Ayes, and with 2 Members absent, the Local Law is enacted.

CONTINUED DISCUSSION ON THE EDELMAN PROPERTY

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Supervisor Oliverio said there is property in Abele Park that a gentleman would like to donate to the Town, but there are some extenuating circumstances that have to be resolved first. The property has two (2) buildings on it that have been condemned and need to be demolished. Mr. Edelman is working on that now. At that point in time if he still wishes to donate it, we will accept it, and give it to the District where it is located.

<u> ABACA BOARD APPOINTMENT – CHARLENE PATEMAN</u>

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Supervisor Oliverio said this is a Board appointment that he has recommended but we are going to wait on that and ask the person to meet with the Chair of ABACA. Supervisor Oliverio tabled this appointment to the August 4th meeting.

RESOLUTION #21-177

RESOLVED that the Town Board table the appointment of Charlene Pateman to the first meeting in August which is August 4th to the ABACA Board for the term of August 1, 2021 to August 1, 2026.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.

ROARING BROOK LAKE PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi **RESOLUTION #21-178**

RESOLVED that the Town Board rescind Resolution #R21-145 and pass a new Resolution for Roaring Brook playground Equipment. Resolution #R-145 was the approval of the purchase of playground equipment from Best in Backyards, however their equipment is not of commercial grade and consequently we cannot purchase it from them.

RESOLVED that the Town Board approve the purchase of playground equipment from King Swings for Children's Beach in Roaring Brook Lake. The attached quote is for \$4,824.00, which includes the equipment, delivery, and installation. This purchase was discussed at the Budget Meeting in September and will be paid for from the Roaring Brook Lake District Budget.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.

Supervisor Oliverio said unfortunately the playground equipment won't get here until the middle of August, so please hang on!

LOOKOUT MANOR LABORER

Presented by Councilwoman Whetsel

RESOLUTION #21-179

RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize \$200.00 to be paid to Abby O'Brien for the dock set-up at Lookout Manor.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

WILDWOOD KNOLLS TREE TRIMMING

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi

RESOLUTION #21-180

RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the expenditure of \$1,850.00 for the trimming of the trees at the corner of Swan Lake and Lake Front Road, in the Wildwood Knolls District. Landwork Contractors will do the work and the money will come from the District Budget.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.

DISCUSSION ON POSSIBLE LOOKOUT MANOR RESTRICTION ON MOORING BOATS BY THEIR DOCK

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Supervisor Oliverio said we had a few residents from Lookout Manor very concerned about boats and other aquatic crafts crowding out their swim area and beach. Supervisor Oliverio added that the rules on Lake Oscawana are very clear, all aquatic crafts must be 500 feet from any swim area or dock when you moor your boat. When you launch you don't want to run into anybody. We would just be putting together a reinforcement of the current law that is more strongly worded, which would just be applicable to Lookout Manor. It would read that any aquatic craft must be 500 feet away from the shore and swimming areas. This would need a Public Hearing.

DISCUSSION ON GOOSE REPELLENT SPRAY

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Supervisor Oliverio said in Lake Peekskill particularly North Beach there is a terrible goose waste problem, which we have discussed before. We have looked at using dogs, but the residents did not like that. Now we are looking at using a goose repellent spray. It is a cinnamon and a grape seed spray because geese hate both of those smells. This will keep the geese from landing in the grassy areas and hopefully keep them away. For the cost of about \$3,000.00 over the course of the rest of the summer, we can hopefully keep them away humanely.

Councilwoman Annabi said the only problem she has with it is when it rains it has to be redone and the geese will be leaving in the next two (2) weeks anyway because right now they are molting. They should start this next year not this year. Supervisor Oliverio said it works its way into the ground and the smell would still be there. It would have to be a torrential rain for it to wash away. Councilwoman Annabi said the District Budget Meetings are in August and we should wait until then to decide what they want to do. She does not want to take any action now because she thinks the District should make that decision. Supervisor Oliverio thinks the District wants them to pass it and do this now. Councilwoman Whetsel said she would like to see it move forward. Councilwoman Annabi said she thought it would be a go forward too, but there is nobody here from Lake Peekskill to ask. We could call them, or email them tomorrow and make sure they want to spend the money. Supervisor Oliverio said sometimes some people are loud but the majority does not want it. We need to find out what the majority of the residents want; so we will hold this for now.

BUILDING DAILY REPORT - JUNE 2021

From

Presented by Councilwoman Whetsel

RESOLUTION #R21-181

RESOLVED, that the Town Board accept the Building Department daily fee report and summary for the month of June 2021, for filing with the Town Clerk.

7/7/2021

TOWN OF PUTNAM VALLEY

OFFICE OF BUILDING & ZONING 265 Oscawana Lake Road

Daily Fee Report - Summary

To: 6/30/2021

6/1/2021

	10. 9/00/2021	
Fee Туре	Count	Amount
ADDITION/ALTERATION	8	\$4,210.00
CW	10	\$750.00
DEM/R	2	\$200.00
ELECTRI APP/NY ELEC	10	\$300.00
ELECTRIC APP/SWIS	15	\$450.00
FENCE/WALL	2	\$150.00
GAS/PROPANE	8	\$780.00
GENERATOR PERMIT	4	\$300.00
HVAC	3	\$525.00
MG	2	\$150.00
MI	3	\$591.00
OIL TANK	5	\$600.00
PERM	10	\$18,824.00
PL	11	\$1,245.00
RE	11	\$22,984.00
RU	2	\$375.00
SEARC	28	\$4,050.00
SI	1	\$200.00
TENT	2	\$150.00
WETADM	4	\$200.00
WETL	4	\$500.00
WOOD STOVE PERMIT	1	\$75.00
WT/S	3	\$300.00
Total Fees Collected:	149	\$57,909.00
Cash	5	\$390.00
Check	144	\$57,519.00

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

PARKS AND RECREATION REFUNDS

Presented by Councilwoman Annabi

RESOLUTION #R21-182

RESOLVED, that the Town Board accept the following Parks and Recreation Refunds:

To: Town Board

From: Frank DiMarco, Parks and Recreation Director

Subject: Parks and Recreation Refunds

Date: July refunds 2021

Julia Lindert 88 Oak Ridge Drive

Putnam Valley, NY 10579 Cheer camp refund, not running

\$165.00

Programs

Anne-Marie Driscoll \$165.00 90 Starview Avenue Programs

Putnam Valley, NY 10579 Cheer camp refund, not running

Catalina Lopez-Hamblin \$260,00 3 Tyler Court Programs

Putnam Valley, NY 10579 Cheer camp refund, not running

Eleonor Petti \$500,00 17 West Shore Drive LPCC

Putnam Valley, NY 10579 Deposit refund

Michael Query \$200.00 15 Ox Yoke Road Programs

Garrison, NY 10524 Intramural camp refund, child sick

Meaghan Boyle \$70,00 13 Cherry Lane Park Usage

Putnam Valley, NY 10579 Refund- Did not use volleyball lights

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

Councilwoman Whetsel said as far as the geese situation we will just have to see what works and what doesn't.

Supervisor Oliverio said the smell of grape juice really bothers the geese. Councilwoman Annabi asked what if an adult or a child is allergic to the grape seed extract. Supervisor Oliverio said that is a good point.

Councilwoman Annabi said the only good way to get rid of them is not humane. They can be rounded up and destroyed. They are then brought to a food processing plant where the meat is distributed to the homeless. She added that another way to do this is to allow residents to bring their dogs to the beach before or after hours, which will scare them away, this would not cost the District anything. People will have to pick up their own dog's droppings.

Supervisor Oliverio mentioned that long time Highway Crew Member John D'Alessio is retiring and we wish him the best of luck!

AUDIT OF MONTHLY BILLS

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #R21-183

RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following bills, after audit, being paid:

VOUCHER NUMBERS	<u>AMOUNTS</u>		
35068-35217	58,518.93		
35255-35395	49,241.24		
34912-35191	74,983.39		
35109-35222	108,410.49		

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

PAY THE MONTHLY BILLS

Presented by Supervisor Oliverio

RESOLUTION #R21-184

RESOLVED, that the Town Board pay the monthly bills.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.

Supervisor Oliverio closed the Town Board Meeting at 7:23 PM.

Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Sherry Howard Town Clerk 07-30-2021